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Mid Holderness Ward Newsletter – April 2025 

Detailed crime and ASB data for your area can be obtained by 
visiting www.police.uk and following the ‘Find your Neighbourhood’ link. 

Meet Your Community Police Team 

       

Inspector Ian Foster    Sergeant Mick McLaughlin    PC Maria Adlington    PCSO Darren Bainton  

What’s happening in Your Area & Community Priorities?  

 

30 crimes reported during March. 

 Humbertalking has set our priorities, this month we are to: 

1. Prevention of Residential dwelling Burglaries.  

2. Improving Road Safety. 

 

QR – please scan to visit My Community Alert & take part in our survey

http://www.police.uk/
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Here’s a summary of crimes that have been reported across Mid Holderness 
last month: 

Domestic Related incidents: (thirteen investigations)  

Harassment x2, Assault x 2, Robbery x1, Public Order x3, Sexual Offence x3, theft x1, damage x1 

Residential Burglary reports: (one investigation)  

12/03/2025 Burglary Lambwath Lane, RISE classic car stolen from outbuilding. 

Business Burglary reports: (three investigations)  

17/03/2025   Burglary Sutton Road, WAWNE – farm vehicle & various Tools stolen. 24/03/2025   
Burglary Main Street, BURSTWICK – various tools stolen from greenhouse. 27/03/2025   
Burglary Sutton Road, WAWNE – farm vehicle stolen from outbuilding.  

Thefts: (seven investigations) 

05/03/2025 Theft of timber Headlands Drive, ALDBROUGH  
08/03/2025     Theft from shop Main Street, WAWNE – theft of chocolate. 
13/03/2025     attempt theft from garden Main Road, HUMBLETON. 
13/03/2025     Theft from shop Church Street, ALDBROUGH – theft of chocolate. 
16/03/2025     Theft of cycle main Road, SPROATLEY. 
17/03/2025     Make off without payment for fuel, A165 LONG RISTON. 
25/03/2025     Make off without payment for fuel, A165 LONG RISTON 

Vehicle Crime: (one investigation)  

04/03/2025   vehicle interference, Dawnay Road, BILTON – three males arrested 

Damage: (three investigations) 

16/03/2025  Arson damage to traffic cones, field near Main Road, BILTON. 24/03/2025  Damage 
to trees and hedging, Swine Lane CONISTON. 27/03/2025  Damage to farm fencing, Ferry Road 
WAWNE 

Drugs: (two investigations) 11/3 drug possession Main Road BILTON. 23/03 drug possession 
Langthorpe Road NEW ELLERBY. 

Humber-talking has set our priorities, this month we are to:
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1. Preventing Residential dwelling Burglaries. 

This period is always one of our busiest, however, we would like to offer reassurance to 
residents and a stark reminder to those intent of causing harm or committing offences, that we 
are out in force and ready to act against anyone involved in vehicle crime. 
  

Action - aims to:  

• reduce burglary related crime.   
• raise awareness within the local community about property security. 
• provide crime prevention advice to community members. 

Intended outcome: 
The intended outcomes are to:  

• reduce the number of recorded crimes related to Burglaries.  
• enhance security measures to protect residents. 

 
2.       Improving Road Safety 
 
Action – aims to:

• As we enter the spring months, members of the Holderness Policing 
Team will continue to be out and about policing our roads to promote 
safe behaviour and enforcement of traffic laws. 

• Officers will continue to support Bilton Primary School to reduce traffic 
in the village and encourage families to walk or cycle to school. 

Intended outcome: 

The intended outcomes are to:  
• Education & awareness campaigns to reduce the number of casualties 

on our roads. 
• Create a culture of road safety where individuals understand and 

practices safe behaviours. 
 

With the return of all children to our primary schools after the Easter Holiday, 
the Community Team will be conducting patrols around the schools making 
sure that the roads are safe for everyone especial for our young members 
outside the schools’ gates.  
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How you can help 

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in 
the right place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, 
improve public confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the 
area in which we all live and work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that 
we can deal with any issues and step up our patrols in that area. 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that 
should be given priority, please inform your local councillors or your 
Neighbourhood Policing Team. 

News and Appeals 

Please visit our website www.humberside.police.uk for the latest news & 
appeals 

FACEBOOK users did you know? You can find out more about the work of your 
local officers and teams by liking their Facebook accounts: Please visit 
Humberside Police – East Riding of Yorkshire 
South www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS 

 Twitter (X) users can keep up to date with events, alerts and traffic news within 
Mid Holderness by following the community team @HumberbeatERYS and 
@PCSODarrenB  

   My Community Alert  - free sign up

http://www.facebook.com/HumberbeatERYS
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Engagements: In April 2025, the dates and locations are as follows: 

1st- Tuesday 7:30pm Sproatley Parish Council @ SPROATLEY Memorial Hall 

2nd- Wednesday 7:30pm Riston Parish Council @ Village Hall, Main Road, 
LONG RISTON 

5th- Saturday      11:30am     the Village Hall, Swine Lane, CONISTON 

26th- Saturday      11:30am     the Village Hall, Swine Lane, CONISTON 

 

Schools will be visited during the morning and afternoon commute. 

 
 

PCSO Darren Bainton 

     

SHEDUCATION 

At this time of year when spring arrives and the clocks go forward, Burglaries of sheds and 

garages usually start growing! The police together with Neighbourhood Watch Groups are asking 

for your help. The value of property in sheds and garages is more than people think. Thieves are 
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targeting them for power tools, cycles, and sports equipment. Hand tools are stolen and used to 

break into homes. 

 

               Let’s weed out these thieves by 

getting some sheducation!  

Secure the access to your shed or garage by locking gates and using thorny bushes. 

Have you visibly marked the contents of your shed? Note of serial numbers, take photos. 

External security lights which are activated by movement are a useful deterrent.  

Doors of sheds require attention. Use strong hasp/staples and close shackled padlocks.  

Use coach bolts or non-return screws to secure door hinges.  

Chain cycles, mowers, ladders and tools to a strong anchorage point.  

Alarms for sheds and garages are available for under £20 at most DIY stores. 

Together we’ll crack crime. Join a home watch scheme.  

Exactly what insurance cover do you have? Check that your household policy covers you for theft 

from your garden and outbuildings.  

Follow the Countryside Code  
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We are working with the Natural England and NFU National Farming Union to promote respect 
in the countryside. This new look Countryside Code will help to engage with walkers and 
everyone who visits and enjoys our farmed environment, and it’s important that people follow 
the simple rules and respect the countryside around them. 
 

 
 

Enjoy our countryside and make it safe for everyone. 
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Calling all horse riders! Can you help us put the neigh in our neighbourhoods? 

We have launched a new Community Safety Mounted Volunteer scheme across the rural  

communities across Hull and East Riding.  

 

We’re looking for volunteers who can actively promote crime prevention, share information, and 

report incidents of concern whilst on their regular hacks, helping our rural communities feel 

safer. 

The aim is to provide reassurance to residents, promoting trust and confidence in the police 

whilst enhancing relationships between the police and the community. The mounted volunteers 

will actively promote crime prevention and share information and reported incidents of concern 

to help rural communities feel safer. 

We will be running an information webinar on the scheme on Thursday 3 April at 7pm. 

If you have any questions about the scheme, please contact the Community Safety Team and we 

will get back to you. 


